

MEMORANDUM

TO: Honorable President and Members of the City Council

Attention: Natawna B. Austin, Executive Secretary

FROM: William H. Cole, President and CEO

DATE: April 30, 2018

SUBJECT: City Council Bill No. 18-0198

City Streets – Closing – Denmore Avenue and Certain Alleys Lying Between

West Garrison Avenue, Park Heights Avenue, Woodland Avenue, and

Edgemere Avenue

The Baltimore Development Corporation (BDC) has been asked to comment on City Council Bill No. 18-0198 for the purpose of condemning and closing Denmore Avenue and certain alleys of varying widths lying between West Garrison Avenue, Park Heights Avenue, Woodland Avenue, and Edgemere Avenue.

Permitting the closure of these streets and alleys will allow for the construction of several athletic fields; which upon completion will be donated to the City of Baltimore by the Cal Ripken Sr. Foundation.

BDC supports Bill No. 18-0198 and respectfully request that favorable consideration is given by the City Council.

cc: Kyron Banks